

# ACA Oregon Intergroup

Date April 14, 2025

Attending: Peter, Phoenix, Ren, David M., Mixie, Lisa

Notes recorded by: Mixie

Meeting started at 6:00 pm

## Action items Highlighted

### Secretary's Report (Shelley Absent)

1. Minutes 3/10/25 - APPROVED
2. 25/26 Secretary Distribution Goals:
  - a. Intergroup Contact Information - PASSED AROUND A SHEET TO START

### Treasury Report

1. ACA Oregon checking account as of 4/14/25 = \$2189.61
  - a. Mixie has applied for the EIN to be able to open a bank account
  - b. Mixie currently has the money and is keeping the spreadsheet up to date
2. Literature Balance as of 4/14/25 = \$545.00
  - a. Just ordered a lot of books \$(1,207.00)
3. ACA Oregon Retreat Committee Account as of 4/14/25 = \$398.60
  - a. Just paid deposit \$(4,079.00)
  - b. Have received two reservations for retreat
4. Treasury Report - APPROVED

### Meeting Reports

1. Monday - True Selves
  - a. No official rep present - Lisa attends and shared
  - b. "going well"
  - c. 10+ people attending
2. Tuesday - ACA for Alcoholics
  - a. Rep Lisa present
  - b. "It is thriving!"
  - c. 10-15 attendees and some sitting on the floor
3. Wednesday - Gentleness, Humor, Love, and Respect
  - a. Rep Ren present
  - b. 8-13 attendees
  - c. Rent paid
  - d. More service needed
4. Wednesday - Hurting to Healing
  - a. No rep present
5. Thursday - Rainbow Travelers
  - a. Rep Mixie present
  - b. 10-20 attendees
  - c. Officially voted on sliding scale for literature
6. Thursday - Treehouse Meeting
  - a. Rep Peter present
  - b. Literature purchased
  - c. Some newcomers
  - d. 3-4 service positions filled
  - e. LP Workbook group started
7. Friday - Good Enough Club
  - a. No rep present

8. Saturday - Awareness, Courage, Action

- a. Rep David present
- b. Going strong! At pre-pandemic numbers

9. Saturday – A New Hope

- a. No official rep present - Lisa attends and shared

- b. Approximately 10 attendees and usually 8 newcomers each meeting

10. Sunday - A New Hope

- a. No rep present

11. Sunday - Fellow Travelers

- a. No rep present
- b. WSO reached out to David M. or Ren about contact information for this group...

## Old Business

1. Intergroup Meeting Time and Location

- a. Decided as a group to table this topic because not enough members are present, specifically the people who are interested in making this change
- b. Ren will draft with Mixie and send out a survey for possible times and locations for the monthly Intergroup meeting

2. Intergroup Service Role Nominations

- a. Decided as a group to table this topic

3. Literature location and distribution process

- a. Talked about this as a group
  - i. Getting everyone up to date (majority of the time)
    - 1. The current process with David M. as the literature chairperson
      - a. Books are at David's house (since the pandemic)
      - b. Distribution Options:
        - i. Group Lit. Person contacts David M. for books and find a place to meet up (usually Alano Club or somewhere halfway)
        - ii. Group Lit. Person buys at Alano Club
        - iii. Group Lit. Person buys from WSO/online
    - ii. Ideas for a new process (in light of the fact that it is normal for service roles to change and the process will also need to change):
      - 1. Keep books somewhere else
        - a. Alano Club?
        - b. Someone else's house?
      - 2. Have people get books at Intergroup meeting
- b. Decided to table
  - i. Not enough members are present, specifically the people who are interested in making this change
  - ii. Need more information about ACA Group Meeting about their needs
    - 1. Each rep will talk to their respective groups and report next mtg

## **New Business**

1. ACA changing to ACADF
  - a. Tabled for future meeting because running out of time
2. Volunteers needed at various events this summer and spring (paper passed out)
  - a. Ren will make a flyer about this and put it on [acaoregon.org](http://acaoregon.org)

## **Events**

1. April 2025 Gathering - review
  - a. Did not get to this
2. Retreat
  - a. Retreat Committee Chairperson Travis present
    - i. Have date, venue, and paid deposit
    - ii. Minimum attendance 40 & maximum attendance 75
    - iii. (+/-) \$300 for 2 nights
    - iv. Will be planning fundraising events for scholarships
    - v. Requested \$1,000 from Intergroup to offer \$100 off for 10 people - **APPROVED**
3. June 28, 2025 - Potluck, BBQ & Bonfire - Stub Stewart Park - \$250 budget
  - a. Did not get to this
4. September 6, 2025 – Field Day – Wallace Park - \$250 budget
  - a. Did not get to this

## **Action Items:**

1. Ren will draft with Mixie and send out a survey for possible times and locations for the monthly Intergroup meeting
2. Each rep will talk to their respective groups and report next mtg
3. Ren will make flyer about volunteer needs this spring and summer
4. \$1,000 to Retreat Committee

*Meeting Closed at 7:00 pm*